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Oblong, IL. Build school 
building for Oblong Chil-
dren’s Christian Home.  

 
PHILIPPINES 

JUNE 1, 2012  Abur 
(Philippines) Bible Col-
lege, Opening date 
JUNE 1, 2012 Leyte 
(Philippines) Bible Col-
lege, Opening date 
La Casteleana, Negros, 
Philippines July 9-21, 2012 
Build a church building  
Tanay, Luzon, Philippines  
August 1-10, 2012 Build 
church building 
Diffun Quirino, Luzon,  
Philippines October 1-13, 
2012 Build church building 
Tanjay, Luzon, Philippines 
February 2013 build church 
building 
Mandaue, Cebu, Philip-
pines July 2013, Build 
Church building 
Baatan, Philippines Octo-
ber 2013 Build Church Build-
ing 
 
Contact Ed Thomas for over-

seas projects 

wmbed@juno.com 

 

Contact Joe Wilson for do-

mestic projects @ 

580.747.2550 or  

wiljoeok@yahoo.com 

MID-YEAR UPDATE 
SEPTEMBER 21–OCTOBER 5  PROJECT SCHEDULED: OBLONG CHIL-

DREN’S CHRISTIAN HOME, OBLONG, ILLINOIS 
 Oblong Children’s Christian Home has invited World Mission Builder Volunteers to 
build a new school building (40’ x 108’ 6/12 roof pitch) on their existing campus.  This is a 
well established children’s home supported by the Independent Christian Churches.  Con-
currently with our project, they will be building a pole barn (60’ x 140’) for their horse ther-
apy program.  This will be a very different and interesting project.  In addition to framing 
they would like for us to do as much other work as possible. 
 Oblong is south and mostly east of Effingham, IL on IL-33.  Watch for their new 
blue & white sign. The address is 4094 East 1050th Avenue, Oblong, IL 62449.  Phone # 
(618)592-3633.  They will provide three meals a day, RV parking will be made available 
either on campus or 1/2 mile away at the city park/fairgrounds. Housing is available in 
homes on campus. Rick Balmer has checked out this project and Rex Madlem gives it 
thumbs up!  I think this is an opportunity to deliver a blessing.  Jesus said “It is more 
blessed to give than to receive.”  Please let us know if you are interested by calling Joe at 
(580)747-2550 or email him at wiljoeok@yahoo.com.  

 

Thunderbird Chapel  
Governor Mary Fallin and Major General Myles Deering led in the dedication of the Thun-
derbird Chapel on June 2, 2012.  A good delegation of WMB Volunteers were present.  

Nearly 150 uniformed guardsmen attended 
the ceremonies.  The finished chapel is abso-
lutely stunning.  More beautiful than anyone 
had ever dreamed.  The steeple rises 58 feet 
into the air, equipped with a bell and chimes.  
The sanctuary is adorned with stained glass 
windows, exposed cedar beams, beautiful 
hardwood floors, and solid oak wood pews.  
Absolutely beautiful.  The Governor, the Gen-
eral, the entire National Guard Staff were so 
appreciative and could hardly believe that the 
private sector had donated such a stunningly 

beautiful chapel.  Joe Wilson, project coordi-
nator, and  & Glenn Short, Architect,  were 
decorated by Major General Deering with a 
large commemorative coin on a ribbon 
around the neck and a large commemorative 
plaque.  Hundreds of volunteers were pre-
sent for the dedication and all expressed 
gratitude that they had the privilege to be a 
part of such a valued project.  The men and 
women of the 45th National Guard will now 
have their own chapel which they had not 
had since the end of WWII.  A big thank you 
to all who participated.  The WMB Volun-
teers attending were Curt & Sue Wynn, Rick 
& Dianne Balmer, Glenn & Jolene Short, Rich & Ginger Pautsch, Ken & Nan Scott, Bob & 
Liz Mitchell, Harold & Jane Haddock, and Joe & Fae. (Not pictured Tom Gatewood, Andy & 
Audrey Ewing, & Lynn Jamison) 

Dr R Joe Wilson 

431 N Oakwood Rd 

Enid OK 73703-3711 

 

580.242.0561 (H) 

580.747.2550 (Cell) 

580.242.0095 (Fax) 

Website: church-

growthministries.net 

Email: wiljoeok@yahoo.com 

Hi this is Digger the gopher.  I live at 431 1/2 North Oakwood Rd.  My job is  to 
inform you about the goings and comings of the Wilsons.   Joe and Fae have 
been gone a lot this year which is just fine with me.  When Joe is home there is 
always the dread of the dreaded lawnmower destroying my digs and interrupting 
my peace and tranquility. The last of April Joe loaded up and took Fae, the 4 
wheelers and the RV to the Kiamichi Mountains to purportedly attend the Kiamichi 
Men’s Clinic.   However, I heard they were joined by the Champagnes (Jude, Ce-
lesta, Caden & Jace). They spent a lot of time riding 4 wheelers and fly fishing in 
Little River in beautiful Southeast Oklahoma. They must have caught a lot of fish 
because I heard Fae complaining about having to cook all those fish with fins and 
tails still on them.  The Clinic was real good this year.   

The highlight of Joe and Fae’s 
year was the dedication of the 
Thunderbird Chapel  at Camp 
Gruber, Braggs, OK.  This 
chapel was commissioned by 
Governor Mary Fallin (left) and 
framed up by WMB volun-
teers.  Joe felt very honored to 
have been presented with a 
coin, ribbon, and commemora-
tive plaque by Major General 
Myles Deering (below). All of 
the WMB volunteers were 
grateful for the opportunity to 
be a part of  the building of 

such a beautiful chapel.   
On the way home from Copeland, 
KS, (dedication) Harold & Jane Had-
dock and Joe & Fae stopped by Alva, 
OK to check on the new chapel.   Joe 
discovered a big problem in that the 
carpet on the stairs to the baptistery 
were very wet.  After inquiring with 
the Warden, he found out they had 
baptized 14 offenders as a result of a 
revival service the day before.  What 
do you advise he should do about the 
wet carpet? Last week Joe & Fae were at Berlin, IL as their VBS missionary.  Of 
course, Joe got to teach the kids the “Bible Routine” and kids enjoyed the power 
tools. They called him Joe Bob the Builder. This is a church that WMB framed up 

in 2008.         DIGGER 

NOTICE:  If you’d like to  
receive your CGM newsletter via 
email, please let us know at  
wiljoeok@yahoo.com. 
 
Please NOTE THE NEW UP-
DATED ADDRESSES of our web-
sites: churchgrowthministries.net  
 
worldmissionbuilders.com 
 
prisonchapelinc.com 
 
chapelcreation.com  
 
 
Be sure and sign up for the blog 
with your email address to re-
ceive updates. 

Return Service Requested 

mailto:wmbed@juno.com

